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LONG MELFORD PARISH COUNCIL
The Parish Offices, Cordell Rd, Long Melford, Suffolk. CO10 9EH.
Tel: 01787 378084 email: clerk@longmelford-pc.gov.uk

Minutes of Long Melford Full Parish Council Meeting held on 9% January 2020 at the
United Reform Church at 7:30pm

Present: Councillors Bartlett, Clayton, Delderfield, Ewbank, Kemp, C. Michette, R. Michette, Nunn
(Chairman), Tipper, D. Watts and J. Watts.

Attending: D Crimmin (Locum Clerk), P MacLachlan (RFO) and 6 members of the public.

Chairman opened the meeting at 7:30pm.

Agenda
Number

Description

19/157

Apologies for absence: Clirs Lines and Malvisi.

19/158

Declarations of Interest: Clirs Delderfield declared a pecuniary interest in item 19/168 as he is
the beneficiary of an expense payment. Clir Kemp declared a non-pecuniary interest in Item
19/175 as he is a member of the Football and Cricket Clubs. Clir Nunn declared a non-
pecuniary interest in ltem 19/175 as he is a member of the Football Club. Clir Michette
declared a non-pecuniary interest in ltem 19/171 as he is a trustee of the charity.

19/159

Minutes of the Full PC Meeting held on Thursday 5" December 2019 at 7:30pm at URC were
approved unanimously.

19/160

Questions and or statements from the Public: Peter Turner gave the councillors an update
on the progress to obtain funding for the Long Melford Community Sports Trust for the
building of a clubhouse at Long Melford Football Club. The issue of obtaining funding from
the Football Federation of £500,000 has still not been completed despite the cut-off date for
obtaining the grant being the 13" February 2020. Mr Roper raised his concerns over the poor
condition of the Green and the poor service offered by the Police to the community. The
councillors agreed to add both items to the February meeting’s agenda.

19/161

County Clir Report: Cllr Kemp's written report was previously distributed.
The report was received and noted.

19/162

District Clir Report: Clirs Malvisi and Nunn’s written report was previously distributed.
The report was received and noted.

19/163

NHP Report: Clir Ewbank reported that the consultant will finalise his input to the NP by the
end of next week following which there is 2 weeks work to be undertaken before its

submission to LMPC for approval to be submitted under Schedule 16 to Babergh.
The report was received and noted.

19/164

Clerk’s Report: The clerk reported that:

(a) Paul Maclachlan’s accounts training undertaken on the 16th December 2019

{b) 19/104 New bin still outstanding. Post & cement for dog bin repairs in store.

(c) SCC have now submitted the Invoice for Phase 2 of the street lighting — on Payment
Schedule this evening

(d) Defibrillator now installed at Parish Offices and registered with the Ambulance Service.
































































